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2022-2023  has been a successful year with Ringette back onto ice .  Players 
ranged from FUN 1 (6 years) to U 19AA and open teams.   This past year saw 
many first-time players take advantage of equipment loan program.  The success 
of this is because of lightly used equipment that have been donated by many 
families.   The generous grant by the Ministry of Heritage Sport, tourism and 
culture grant allowed for some much needed equipment (mini nets etc.).  Thanks 
Tim Hortons Canada for continued support to Waterloo Ringette.   Have a great 
summer.  
 
Roland Lynn 
Equipment Manager 
Waterloo Ringette Association 


